[image: image1.jpg]BATH
PRESERVATION
TRUST





12/03866/LBA
10 Hampton Row, Bathwick, Bath, Bath And North East Somerset, BA2 6QS

Internal and external alterations to renovate the property back to two residential properties, a one bedroom basement flat with a 3 bedroom house above

OBJECT 

Whilst we would support in principle the applicant’s desire to renovate this property, we feel that because of Hampton Row’s near derelict state, professional input and an overall scheme should precede any decision on this application. 

The Trust reviewed the previous applications submitted and we recognise the amendments and alterations which have been made to the overall design scheme constitute a marked improvement. The room and staircase proportions in the plan appear appropriate, the site is not to be over-developed or extended, and the openings in the external envelope are to be retained as existing. We do however feel that the internal layout could be better justified is the plan of other houses in Hampton Row. The division into a basement flat and three bedroom houses is historically more authentic than two maisonettes, or three/four tiny flats. Thermally efficient timber sash windows, cast-iron rainwater goods doors and re-instated fireplaces and panelled doors “to match the era of build” also acknowledge the history of the building, and show an encouraging sensitivity by the applicant. 

However, the application does not contain the necessary detail or the level of information which is needed to make a proper assessment of the proposals, and the impact that they would have on the significance of the Grade II building. For example, there is no heritage statement or impact assessment. Whilst applicant has made an attempt to consider the context, the application needs to be supported by justification for the proposed arrangement with an assessment of the impact. In addition the application would benefit from the support of a full recent photographic survey, important details of what is to be retained, repaired, replaced, relocated, or replicated. 

The proposed sash windows are entirely inappropriate. Glazing bars must be integral to the design of the new windows. We would support the use of slim profile timber double glazed windows, provided the design and glazing bar profile is an accurate, and to match to the other historically accurate windows existing within Hampton Row. 

We are prepared to withdraw our objection if the revisions and changes listed above are made however, in its current format the proposal, by virtue of insufficient information, is considered harmful to the significance of the listed building and contrary to Local Plan Policies BH2 and BH6, the Planning (Listed Buildings & Conservation Areas) Act 1990, Section 12 ‘Conserving & Enhancing the Historic Environment’ of the NPPF and should therefore be refused.
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